



**Maylands Historical and Peninsula Association**  
**The Old Police Station**  
**196, Guildford Road**  
**Maylands 6051**

## **Minutes of the MHPA Committee meeting**

Wednesday 1 Nov 2023 – the Old Police Station

The meeting was opened by Keith Cundale at 10.41 am

**1:** The President welcomed attendees and gave the acknowledgement of country

### **2: Attendance**

Keith and Sue Cundale, John McLennan, Bevan Marshall, Val Hatley

### **3: Minutes of last meeting**

No minutes in Oct

### **4: President's Report**

At the AGM in October, I was honoured to be elected as President for another year although, as I pointed out, I will be away from Perth for at least 2 months at the start of the year and quite likely, on other occasions as well throughout the year. I will endeavour to make whatever arrangements I can to ensure cover and to find people willing and able to help run the Monthly Monday talks, Committee Meetings (if we have them) and arrange for the Old Police station to be manned on Open Days. During October my main focus, and the activity taking up a lot of my time, has been working on the History and Heritage Festival, as well as taking part on the organising Committee for the Maylands Street Festival. Planning and preparing for our Festival involves an enormous amount of work for Sue and also for myself, although we are also confident that MHPA will be able to put on a successful series of events and activities. My contribution has included working with John to develop the forthcoming display on the Maylands Brickworks: my role has been to arrange the images that John has found and to create appropriate and informative labels that will help to create a coherent narrative. This is a time-consuming process: but it is enjoyable and I am learning a lot about the brickworks along the way! I am also revising and updating notes for the walks that I will lead, preparing the two talks to be given at the RISE as well as supporting Sue with some of the other 1001 things that need to be done before we can deliver the Festival. Lola Dorkin has completed her Term-long work experience assignment. I can expand on any of these issues at the meeting or answer any questions that you may have.

## **5: Secretary's Report**

### **Correspondence**

Oral history training course – various  
Confirmation of LotteryWest grant  
Distribution of Oct newsletter  
MSF emails – various  
President's report to MRRA  
AGM agenda and documentation sent out  
Acceptances and regrets for AGM  
Volunteer grant through PG's office was not successful  
Various emails from RWAHS Affiliates  
Greg Haughey on website – various and numerous  
Emails organising helpers for Street Festival and Walks  
Eddie re LotteryWest grant  
Tina re RISE talks  
Letter from Mayor re Merit Award  
Johnny Ma re printing for brochures and walks  
8<sup>th</sup> Ave Social re publicity for MHPA at MSF  
Emails from MSF organisers  
Minutes of AGM issued  
Emails to/fro Bold Park re Lola  
Emails to WA Ballet, Bold Park, IMSS and WAYJO re Heritage Building Walk  
Invites sent to Members and Sponsors for Brickworks preview on 10 Nov  
Suzette Gould on parking at OPS  
Eventbrite emails following posting of Walks and Talks  
Maylands Golf Course confirmed as meeting place for Peninsula Walks  
Emails to/from sponsors and IGA re donations for hamper  
Confirmation of BBG for HHF  
Leo at Studio 281 re Street Art Walks  
Emails with various media outlets to advertise HHF  
Claire re artwork for Quizzes  
Placemaking grant opportunity  
Capital Works Request email  
Carmel van Ruth re information on Tranby on Swan  
Main Rds consultation for Maylands Town Centre  
Richard Offen re Nov talk

### **Volunteer Hours**

Oct – 192.5

### **Membership Renewals and new Members**

Pauline Basso  
Bevan Carter  
Lisa Baker  
\$25??

### **Facebook in last 28 days**

16 posts/reposts  
14 extra followers  
10 extra likes  
Reached 2925 people

## 6. Treasurer's report

Opening balance as at 1 Oct \$7217.85

### Income

Membership fees \$67

Raffle \$168.37

Bank interest \$0.07

Grant \$13627.00

Eventbrite \$38.18

Total income \$13900.62

### Expenses

Displays \$129.03

Refreshments \$142.79

Printing \$322.30

Oral History WA membership \$65

Total expenses \$664.12

Total at Bank \$20359.36

Cash \$100

Total \$20459.36

Difference of plus \$13241.51

### Upcoming expenses?

HHF expenses

Grant from CoB of \$1800 still to be received

## 7: Review of MHPA activities

**John:** Finishing of brickworks display material to hand over to Keith; room ready to be changed over; looking through State Library photos of Maylands and some new finds; rehearsal walk with Kris Brimmel round Peninsula; oldest Street Art in Maylands – Kris found a story behind it; Walk of Fame for Maylands Sporting people outside the Rise – with PlaceMaker Grant possibility – searched for people/firms who do the plaques and will get costings/quotes – most of the stories are researched and ready to go – metal plaque and engraved concrete slabs to be costed

**Keith:** See President's report

**Sue:** See Secretary and Treasurer's report;

**Bevan:** Looking at photos on Aviation side and Bevan recognises some of the people – researching photo that was in the paper – BC to look at what he can research for next year and tell some stories on people, places, events

**Val:** Finished all she's been able to do with boxes and newspaper cuttings – discarded duplicates – will work on filing cabinets next as well as finishing the stuff in the Committee Room; and did some gardening

## **8: Review of Oct**

- **Open Days** – Kaye and Rob volunteered
- **Talk on 18 September** - Phill Matson talk went well despite the events of the evening but no recording available as no sound
- **AGM on 16 Oct** – quite well attended

## **9. Maylands History and Heritage Festival**

Publicity going well – Perth Voice, the West, tried to contact Curtin radio, Open Day Sat 4<sup>th</sup> – John and Josie and Bevan to be here – Sue and Keith to open; Walks – Sat at 2pm Keith and Kate; Sun at 10.30 John, John and Fran; Keith has printed some photos to give context to the walk; Walk cards created for Peninsula Walks and Heritage Buildings Walks and are with the printers  
Lunchtime talk on Tues Changing Faces with 16 booked; Wed normal Wed opening; Thursday talk on Artistic Heritage of Maylands with 15 booked  
Members event – Val to help Sue with refreshments – attendees around 15-20 – JM and KDC will but up display on Thursday – SC to buy ribbon, chase Nat  
Sat 11<sup>th</sup> – roster done; display boards for outside wall for Remembrance Day – JM to put up on 8.30am; Street Festival stall – roster done and sent to volunteers; Rohan prints for free; walk cards on display; quizzes on display; membership forms; display boards 8 to be sorted with room for sponsors  
Paintings – to be displayed as part of the Brickworks display – need to look at how we display the rest.

## **10. Future Programme 2023-24**

Richard Offen on Nov 20<sup>th</sup> – flyer in draft; needs photos of before and after.

Next year talk suggestions:

Talk at Citipace about CY O'Connor – Angela to check him out

Bevan talk on Maylands Aerodrome

Keith talk on Artistic Maylands

## **11. Publicity, Advertising, sponsorship, grants**

Sat 11<sup>th</sup> gather together at 2.30pm with Lisa Baker to give us our LotteryWest cheque – some money from Lisa available for grants for Community Groups – needs a request for next year. Keith to meet with Lisa to discuss. Interesting snippets for newsletter send to Sue; placemaking grant for Walk of Fame

## **12. General Business**

### ***12.1 First Nations engagement and reconciliation***

Nothing to report

### ***12.2 Work Experience project***

Work experience – Lola has now finished – only doing 1 term; Awaiting feedback from Bold Park along with the spreadsheet from Lola that she created

### ***12.3 MHPA Representation on CRG/Discussion groups***

Keith been part of CRG looking at Maylands transformation of 8<sup>th</sup> Ave and Whately – open for community consultation – aim is to make more pedestrian friendly and slow traffic down; look at Maylands starting by OPS and have a Welcome to Maylands sign – being pushed by MHPA; and on Whatley by the Station/toilets making it a seating area – look at trying to get Parcel's office back from PTA for it to become a Tourist Info Office – Sue to send link to the consultation site

### ***12.4 Any other General Business***

Reaction to newspaper articles – call from Laurence Wishart – he won a competition to have a ride in a tiger moth

Ron Whitelaw – he has a painting of a De Havilland flying over Darling Ranges – has offered for us to borrow it

Expenses – internet – Sue to do research for portable internet; charger for microphones – approved

Need to organise Busy Bee for cleaning within fence area – advertise for Dec

***13: Date and Time of next meetings:***

Next Committee Meeting: 10.30 Wednesday 6 Dec

Next OPS open days are

Sat 4<sup>th</sup>, 8<sup>th</sup> and 11<sup>th</sup> November as part of HHF

15<sup>th</sup>, 22<sup>nd</sup> and 29<sup>th</sup> Nov – usual Wednesdays

Sat 2<sup>nd</sup> December – Sue and Keith

Next Monthly talk

Monday 20<sup>th</sup> November: Richard Offen

Christmas Social

Monday 18<sup>th</sup> December; Rifos

Meeting closed 1208.pm